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Strategy and Regeneration Overview and Scrutiny Committee – 6 June 2005.

Action Sheet


Members of the Scrutiny Committee:

Councillor Smyth (chair)
(
Councillor Fernandez
A

Councillor Harold (Vice chair)
(
Councillor R Garrido
(

Councillor Ainsworth
(
Councillor Jolley
A

Councillor Broughton
(
Councillor King
A

Councillor Compton
(
Councillor Owen
A

Councillor Jones
(



A - Apologies received.   ( - Present.

Officers and invitees present: Russell Bernstein, Karen Lucas, Clare Postlewaite – PCT, John Barlow – PCT, Phil Robinson – SRHT, Clive Morris – SRHT and Simon Neville -SRHT.

Apologies received from Councillor Merry.

Item

Responsible Member/

Officer
Discussion


Action 

Required/ By
Timescale

Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) – Discussion forum.
Prior to the start of the meeting Neil Pilkington held a briefing session for Members regarding anti-social behaviour and the processes involved in granting an ASB order, Dispersal Powers and the implications thereafter if the order is breached:

· A breach of an ASBO could lead to a custodial sentence.

· The partnership working between the City Council ASB Teams and the Police will be enhanced once a central ASB Team has been established and will hopefully alleviate any potential gaps in communication when someone has been arrested and charged with breaching their ASBO. It is hoped that an officer from the Police will join the central team.

· With regards to dispersal powers discussions are ongoing with a multi agency team to agree a threshold criteria; publicity will follow.

· The Youth Justice Board is undertaking some research on ASBO’s and will be including Salford in the review.

· Officers in the Unit monitor what is happening in other local authorities with regards their use of powers.

· Neil informed Members that he will be collating information pertaining to ASBO’s done on conviction, civil, breaches, young people, older people, custodial, non custodial, and sentenced for other offences. This information will be made available when completed.

· With regards to how successful are ASBO’s it is difficult to evaluate as there are a whole host of reasons why a person can change their behaviour i.e. there move out of an area, their accomplice moves etc.


Agreed:

· Neil to provide a copy of the ASB interventions in Salford – a review and evaluation report.



Declarations of interest
There were no declarations of interest.



Nomination of Vice Chair
Councillor R Garrido and Councillor T Harold were nominated for Vice Chair of this Scrutiny Committee, following a vote by the Committee Councillor Harold was elected Vice Chair.



Action sheet arising from May 2005
Agreed and accepted.

Matters arising:

· Spot fixed penalties strategy in New York – Officers are aiming to research this strategy, seek best practice and feedback to Members at the July 2005 meeting. 

· Russell confirmed that it would be the Environmental, Housing and Planning SC that would consider the ‘lack of family housing’ issue. 
Bruce Jassi/Karen Lucas
4 July 2005.

LIFT  - Local Improvement Finance Trust.

Clare Postlewaite, John Barlow, Phil Robinson, Clive Morris and Simon Neville.


Apologies given of behalf of Kate Lucy.

Following on from the presentation on the SHIFT Project, officers were invited to update Members on the progress to date on the LIFT project in relation to regeneration, impact on buildings in the local community, corporate citizenship, transport and the blending together of services.

Simon explained to Members that the report presented starts to answer some of the questions previously raised and will be ongoing as the project progresses.

Claire informed members that they are four major schemes this year under construction. 

Lower Kersal and Douglas Green are now financially closed, it is anticipated that Lower Kersal will be operational around October 2006 and Douglas Green later this year in October 2005. Swinton, Walkden, Eccles and Pendleton are progressing.

Councillor R Garrido expressed concerns about the delays that are occurring that has meant the LIFT project is considerably behind schedule. It was explained that the process is rather complex as there are various stakeholders from the private and public sectors; this means only part of the process is under their control. 

LIFT is still a new scheme across the country and there remains some caution and timescales are also proving to be a difficulty in other areas.

Due to the reconfiguration of services the SHIFT Board are monitoring progress, as well as input from the scrutiny process.

John appraised Members that traffic impact assessments will be formulated as planning applications are processed.

Councillor Jones conveyed the publics concern that we should not be doing builds that people are unable to get to. Thought needs to be given as to how the various methods of transport are linked together to make travelling easier. 

John explained that as well as the ongoing discussions with GMPTE with regards the second phase of the LIFT project and considering the needs of hard to reach communities they are also looking at ways of using the down time of ambulances, school buses and social services transport etc. The big challenge will be the sharing of budgets. He concluded that it is still early days for a Greater Manchester perspective.

Members raised the issue that as well as considering the transport needs of the community they also need a corporate response for a staff transport system so they will continue to work in our local economy. 

John explained that they will be undertaking a review of where staff live, and that they will also be considering a travel club for staff.

Councillor R Garrido requested that the action sheet records Members dismay at the lack of information available with regards to the delays, information & progress on aspects of transport, project development and the rising costs.

Simon said he would welcome the opportunity to return to update Members on the LIFT scheme, and that officers would be smarter on how they present future reports.


Agreed:

· Simon Neville to provide Members with a copy of the Risk and Issues Paper, which has recently been endorsed the Project Board.

· Claire Postlewaite to provide Members with estimated and completion costs for LIFT.

· It was agreed that a future report would be provided in 6 months. Further consideration to be given to how this will be done in the future as reports are also presented to the Community, Health and Social Care SC. 
4 July 2005.

4 July 2005.

December 2005.



Scrutiny committee review.

Karen Lucas
On an annual basis each Scrutiny Committee reviews the work they have undertaken in the past year and Members are asked to consider and agree future priorities. Members were presented with a presentation outlining:

· Good practice

· What does Overview and Scrutiny do?

· Priorities agreed last year; crime, regeneration, economic development & promotion of the city.

· Issues covered since Sept 2004.

· Feedback from the work programme event held on the 24 May. Topics suggested for this Scrutiny committee to consider included creative industries, improving the image of the city through marketing and communications, regeneration and investment in recent years, transport, progressing sustainability development strategy for the city, alcohol – impact on health and on the wider community, community service, cowboy businesses – criminal activity, terrorising older people and trading standards, resettlement of offenders, services for victims of crime/ support for witnesses plus level of resources, domestic violence, preventative policing, crime prevention – good practice and anti social behaviour/perception.

Members were asked to consider:

· What has worked well so far and what hasn’t.

· Did we set the right priorities for the 2004/05 work programme?

· Is there the right level of support for Members?

· Do Members feel we have been effective and added value to all the items presented – have we made a difference and are we able to demonstrate outcomes?

In depth discussion ensued and the following points were noted:

· At times there has been a lack of senior officers attending the  scrutiny committee.

· With regards to involving the public, scrutiny is striving to involve them in the process. It was suggested that copies of the work programmes are shared with Community Committees with an invite to attend. 

· As each of the scrutiny committees are open to the public, reports therefore need to be understandable and in plain simple language, succinct to the point either as an executive summary or briefing.

· With regards to partners attending scrutiny i.e. Local Strategic Partnership etc, Members discussed at what stage they should be involved scrutinising their strategies etc. and whether our network of partners is to wide-ranging.

Members welcomed the opportunity to discuss the work programme and the scrutiny process. It was agreed to include a further slot on the 4 July agenda and Scrutiny Support to provide a briefing paper outlining all the topics listed on the work programme and issues suggested at the work programme event under the priority headings agreed today.
Agreed:

· Members agreed that the Scrutiny Committees priorities for 2005/06 would remain the same as last year: crime regeneration, economic development and promotion of the City.

· A further discussion paper will be provided for the meeting on the 4 July. – Karen Lucas.
4 July 2005.

Items for information. 
Crime and disorder quarterly targets – no issues raised.

 



Work programme.
No issues raised.

As mentioned in item 6 above, Members to discuss the work programme topics further on the 4 July 2005.



Agenda items for the 4 July 2005.
Karen Lucas informed Members that Councillor Merry is unable to attend the scrutiny committee on the 4 July as he is attending a conference in Harrogate, Karen asked Members if they were agreeable to the Chief Executives Service Plan and the Marketing Strategies for the City Council and the City to go ahead in his absence? Agreed.

Marketing strategies  - Members asked that officers presenting this item provide details on the following points:

· How successful is the strategy, 

· Details of the headline objectives 

· From the promotion of the city how many companies have moved in to city?
Action:

· Karen Lucas to liaise with Sue Hill re the Marketing Strategies.


Forward plan
No issues raised.



Chair
Councillor Alice Smyth
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Deputy Chair
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